
ELSINBORO TOWNSHIP 
ELSINBORO TOWNSHIP 
August 5, 2024 
 
The regular meeting was called to order at 6:00pm by Mayor Elwell  
as advertised.  The requirements of the Sunshine Law were met by  
notifying the South Jersey Times the Elmer Times within the time 
prescribed by law.  Notice was also posted on the bulletin board  
at the Elsinboro Municipal Building. 
 
Mayor Elwell called this August 5, 2024 township committee meeting to 
order.  
 
Motion to dispense with the reading of the minutes from the previous 
 Meetings and to approve as submitted 06/27/2024 and 07/01/2024. 
 Motion McAllister      Second Hogate    3 Ayes 
 
Motion to pay bills 
Motion McAllister      Second Hogate    3 Ayes 
 
Present were: Mayor Elwell, Deputy Mayor McAllister, Committeeman 
Hogate, CFO Willadsen, Solicitor Vigilante and Clerk Uzdanovics 
       
Clerk Agenda/Action Items 
 
RESOLUTION TO BE APPROVED 
 

RESOLUTION NO. 2024-42 
RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE THIRD QUARTER TAX PAYMENT TO BE 

EXTENDED UNTIL AUGUST 19, 2024 
 
WHEREAS, The 2024-2025 Tax bills were mailed on July 24, 2024 due to the 
late certification of the tax rate by the State of New Jersey; and  
 
WHEREAS, The tax collector is requesting an extension on the due date until  
August 19, 2024, and 
 
THEREFORE, be it resolved by the Township Committee of Elsinboro 
Township as follows: 
 
 The extension of due date to August 19, 2024 after which interest will 
be retroactive to August 1, 2024.  
 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that a copy of this resolution be filed with the 
Tax Collector of Elsinboro Township. 
 
 Motion McAllister      Second Hogate    3 Ayes 
 
Police Report, Tax Report, Construction reports to be kept on file. 

 

Township Solicitor - Nothing to report at this time. 



  
Committee Reports 
 

Emergency Management.- Deputy Mayor McAllister shared the OEM is in the 
process of planning a meeting. 
He also stated the fitness equipment has been installed at the school. 
 
Community Development- Mayor Elwell informed the residents that there is a 
possibility that the Old Salem Landfill may become 
A wet waste facility but we are waiting for more information.  He also shared the 
Road project should have a final top coat in a week or two. 
 
Insurance- Committeeman Hogate attended to the Trico Jif retreat. 
 

Open to Public Comment 
 
Mr. Quinette asked if Salem City Landfill was a Brown field.  Mayor Elwell 
responded he was not 
sure. 
 

Mr. Hart said the Catch Basin water is still everywhere and the water went 
into Mrs. Ferguson’s Garage.   
 
Mrs. Nelson said the trees have grown over the road and need to be trimmed.    
 
Mr. ?  asked if a light could be installed and the end of Nelson Avenue. Mayor 
Elwell said they will  
Look into it. 
 
Mr. Hart asked what has to be done to fix a light?  Mayor Elwell told him to 
call us an we can 

 Report it. 
 
 Mr. Grant wants to apply for a grant money to clean up the Elsinboro Dump  

and have the township support it.   Solicitor Vigilante informed him 
we cannot do that.  
 
Mr. Quinette asked if Sinnickson Landing Road was a county road and Mayor 
Elwell said yes.  Can we cleanup the dump and Mayor Ewell said yes we  
will clean it and put a fence up. 
 
Motion to close public comment 
Motion McAllister  Second Hogate  3 RCV yes 
 
Date of Next Meeting: September  3, 2024 at  5:00pm  
 

Motion for Adjournment made at 6:36pm  Motion McAllister  Second 
Hogate  3 RCV yes 


